Quarterly Report President Q4 2021

Report for the time 1st October - 31th December

We had the semi-annual meeting on the 14th of October. One change we tried was to make pre meetings
to respect the different time zones we have members in. This went not great, because the participation
was not low. We will still do this in the future to give everyone a chance to speak with us.

Following internal and external discussion on our public repository we as Board proposed a change to the
ByLaws. We presented this proposal at a special member meeting (2nd december 2022). The proposed
changes were approved by our members. The main part of the proposal was the reduction of the
Departments. This will hopefully lead to a situation that all Departments have a Department Coordinator
and that we don't have vacant positions at the board.

Besides this | have worked on sponsorship deals and legal cases.

Aachen, 10th February 2022
Robert Deutz
President



